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        Residential Zoning Districts
At your July 11, 2007 meeting you asked that I provide you with information regarding residential zoning in the City.  I have attached a copy of the residential section of the code so you can read all of it.  Below are some comments for explanation.
· Our residential districts are generally described as follows:

· One-family districts R-1, R-1S, R-1U,R-1SU.  The difference in R-1 and R-1 is lot size.  All uses are essentially the same in these districts.

· R-1 minimum lot size is 8,000 square feet

· R-1S minimum lot size is 6,000 square feet

· The “U” designation signifies “University” District.  It attaches to R-1, R-1S and R-2. Properties with the “U” designation are not allowed to have accessory apartments and are limited to occupancy by no more than three unrelated individuals.

· Two-Family Districts – R-2, R-2U.  This is the district where duplexes are allowed.  It also allows single-family homes.

· Multi-Family Property – R-3.  This district allows multi-family projects at by-right densities of up to 21 d.u.a.

· Accessory Apartments - Our zoning ordinance, for years until the new ordinance adopted in 9/03, allowed only interior accessory units in R-1A.  Not many units were built during this period.  Those that were, were limited to no more than 40% of the floor area of the main floor of the primary unit, a requirement for an outside door not fronting the public street, and other restrictions.

In 2003 the ordinance amended the accessory apartment law to allow interior and exterior accessory apartments in all R-1 and R-1A zones except those with the “U” (University) designation.  This was a key recommendation of the committee appointed by the Planning Commission to address the residential regulations.  They believed, as did the Commission, that the ability to add an accessory apartment might allow someone to stay in their home or purchase a home that otherwise might not be able to.  These are restricted to occupancy by no more than two people and either the primary or the accessory unit must be owner occupied.
At your meeting on the 11th, I misspoke when asked a question by Dr. Mooney.  He rightfully understood that the amendment to the zoning ordinance in 1991 only allowed accessory apartments in R-1A zones.  The R-1A zones were created at that time to replace many properties previously zoned R-2.  One of the largest areas where properties were zoned to R-1A was the Fry’s Spring Neighborhood.  I apologize for any confusion this may have caused.

· R-1S zones are the old R-1A zones.  The title was changed to reflect the primary difference which is lot size.

Attached are the residential regulations.  This includes a use matrix that shows what uses are allowed in each classification.

I will be at upcoming Fry’s Spring Neighborhood Association meetings and will be happy to answer any questions.

JET:sdp
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